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            APRIL 2024 
 

       NOTES FROM 
COMMANDER HAL DULLE 
 

 The Missouri Veterans Commission is 
taking applications for enrollment in each 
of their Veterans Homes. A lot of work 

has been done following the COVID attack to ensure 
the safety and health of our veteran residents. The 
cost to home residents is less than you would pay in a 
private long-term facility. In most cases veterans 
receive reduced cost benefits from the Veterans 
Administration. I encourage our older veterans to 
consider our Veterans Homes, if just to get information 
about what it will take to get admission to a Home. I 
hear sadly, there are occasions when one of our 
veterans have a stroke or heart attack or just a fall 
somewhere and the doctor will tell the spouse that the 
veteran will need long term care following a short 
period of rehabilitation. Trying to find a reasonable, 
highly efficient long-term facility can be a tremendous 
challenge during this time. Take the time to check out 
facilities that meet your needs now. 
   Next post meeting on April 16th will be our standard 
meeting. Please come out, meet other members and 
participate. 
  Finally, help track veteran’s issues at the state capital 
and help us improve benefits and opportunities for our 
veterans. They certainly deserve them. 
       Hal Dulle, Commander Post 5 
 

NOTES FROM LEGION RIDERS 
DIRECTOR STEVE SPAYDE 

 

Riders - March was a finicky month 
weather wise and I hope everyone was 
able to get out on two wheels and enjoy 

those warm days. I'm looking forward to more as we 
head into April. I'd like to thank everyone for your 
dedication to our Friday cook nights during the busy 
Lent season. Those busy cook nights can be 
challenging and all of our Rider volunteers rose to the 
occasion, even on nights that we ran out of almost 
everything. The motorcycle parts swap meet wasn't as 
successful as we would have liked, but we had decent 
participation from Chapter 5. The challenge seemed to 
be getting folks from outside of Chapter 5 to come in 
and shop. We'll work on that for next year. If you 
haven't been to the Post in a while, stop in and enjoy 
the new, larger televisions in the club room. Hope to 
see you all soon.      Cheers, Steve Spayde, Director 

UPCOMING EVENTS:  
 

Rock the Rotunda Rally April 2, 1:30 PM at the 
State Capitol Rotunda. 
40 & 8 Breakfast … April 14, 8 AM – 11 AM at the 
Post – OPEN TO THE PUBLIC. 

Show Me the Cash … April 18, 6 PM. @ Post 5. 

Post 5 Bar-B- Que… April 20, 11:00 AM until sold 
out @ Schultes parking lot. 
 

NOTES FROM 
AUXILIARY UNITY 5 

PRESIDENT DEBBIE CHESHIRE    
    

Big Thank You to Auxiliary members 
who worked and/or contributed to the 

annual fundraiser BBQ and Country Store held on 
March 2nd.  It was a huge success.  Congratulations 
to Mary Werdenhause who won the #1 raffle prize - 
framed print by Jim Dyke, Charlotte Dudenhoeffer 
who won the Radio Flyer Toy Car and Joe Stimpel 
who won the gift basket with the massage gun. 
   Thanks to Cherie Coats and her team for 
decorating the post for the American Legion Birthday 
Dinner.  During the event, three Auxiliary members 
were awarded the 50 years of continuous 
membership certificate:  Linda Hasler, Beverly 
Nilges, and Valerie Harper.  Steve Rosner was 
awarded an Honorary Auxiliary Membership and an 
apron for his dedication and commitment to the 
annual poppy drive.   
   Please join us on the 3rd Tuesday of each month 
in the Annex Room at 6:30 pm for our Auxiliary Unit 
5 business meeting.  All auxiliary members are 
welcome to attend. On April 2nd at 1:30 pm, a Rock 
the Rotunda Rally is scheduled at the State Capitol 
Rotunda to support the MAVO Legislative Agenda.  
Please contact Charlie or Claudia Goodin for 
additional information regarding the rally and/or the 
legislative agenda.  Missouri Veterans Express is 
scheduled for April 18th, volunteers are needed.  
Give me a call if you are interested in serving.  Also, 
we are looking for people to serve on the Auxiliary 
Executive Committee.  If you are interested in 
serving, please contact Dorothy Goodin at 573-353-
7651.  If you have a relative interested in applying 
for the Auxiliary Scholarship, the deadline is May 
1st.  Contact me at the number listed below to obtain 
a copy of the Scholarship Application form.  Don’t 
forget to vote on April 2nd – the municipal and 
school election date.   
  Thanks, Debbie Cheshire, President American 
Legion Auxiliary, Unit 5… (573) 338-0911 



 

If you are interested in receiving the newsletter via email, send me a message to opt you in.  The choices are 
email only or email and paper copy. Send an email to Post5@mchsi.com.     
 

NOTES FROM 
SONS OF THE AMERICAN LEGION 

COMMANDER 
CHRIS ALTHEUSER 

I want to remind all Sons members that 
our meetings are the first Tuesday of each 

month. Meets start @7 Hope to see you soon at the 
post. Chris Altheuser, Commander, Squadron 5 
 

 

Notes from Adjutant Rick Derks 
 
 Important note… if you haven’t renewed 
your membership for 2024 you are 

delinquent. So far, we have 1,102 members who 
have renewed, which is 91% of our goal.  If you have 
not yet renewed your 2024 membership, I 
encourage you to send in your dues as soon as 
possible. If you know a Veteran or someone still on 
active duty that is not a member, please encourage 
them to join and become a member of the Largest 
and Most Active Post in Missouri. As a member you 
are encouraged to attend our monthly meetings to 
provide your input into how our Post operates. Our 
next meeting is April 16th.  
     See you at the Post! Rick Derks, Adjutant  

                           BREAKFAST @ 

                                American Legion Post 5 
                          

                         Sunday, April 14 – 8 AM to 11 AM                                

                               Adults $8 – Children $4 

                          *** OPEN TO THE PUBLIC *** 
           Includes:  eggs, bacon or sausage, sausage 
gravy, hash browns/ potatoes, biscuits, and sides 

         
            

Bob Mahlan (Jan. 2024) 
 

Please keep all our Legion             

Family in your prayers. 
 

 

Please welcome our new members! 
 

                                  Velvet Meers, USAF            
                                  Lee Kampen, USA 
                                    Marvin Bubach, USA 
                                Justin Goetz, USA 
                                   Michael Horn, USA 
                                China Fitzpatrick, USA     
                                   Curtis Davis, USA 
 

 

Your Membership Matters 
 

If you've served one day of active military duty 
since December 7, 1941, and were honorably 
discharged or still serve honorably, you're 
eligible for membership in The American 
Legion. 

JOIN US (https://post5.com/membership) 
 
 

Notes from the Business Management Committee, Committee Chair Jim Mead  
   The Business Management Committee (BMC) met on 03/11/2024. The BMC is continuing to work on 
the issue of replacing our BBQ Pit. We replaced two of the 55” TV’s in the Club Room with two 65” TV’s. 
   Don’t forget the Post 5 BBQ on April 20th in the Schulte’s parking lot. Come out and purchase some 
really good food to support the Post. On Thursday, April 18th, Show Me the Cash returns for another fun 
filled evening. Come on out and join us. 
   If you would like to schedule an event at Post 5, please contact our Club Manager, Kelly Perez. 
   Please remember that if you have a complaint about an employee or patron, we will not act on second 
hand or unverified information so please have the courtesy to put your name to your complaint so we can 
address it directly. 
   I will continue to say that you don’t deserve to be treated disrespectfully by other members or our staff and 
our staff do not deserve to be treated this way either.  
     Please be respectful of others. Jim Mead (573) 636-2311    
 

Follow all events on Facebook  –  www.post5.com  -  call 573-636-2311  -  email post5ha@mchsi.com 

 

https://www.legion.org/join
https://post5.com/membership
http://www.post5.com/


 



 



 

 

  



 


